KPHA Board Meeting
Via Conference Call
January 16, 2019

Members Present on Call:
Lisa Pollock
Sara Jo Best
April Harris
Janie Cambron
Kayla Bebout
Jennifer Gulley
Randy Gooch
Brittany Parker
Judy Mattingly
Tracy Aaron
Richard Wilson
Louise Kent
Eva Stone
Darryl Barnett
Anne Hatton
Crystal Miller
Brittany Parker
Michael Ballard

Staff Present on Call:
Jill LeMaster
Carla Tillett


President Sara Jo Best welcomed the group and called the meeting to order. Randy made a motion to accept the December 19, 2018 meeting minutes, seconded by Kayla.  Motion carried. Janie Cambron is serving as Michael Ballard’s proxy. Kayla Bebout is serving as Mark Hensley’s proxy. Jennifer Gulley is serving as Becky Kissick’ proxy. Guests included Trish Okeson, Kelly Alexander and Dr. Jeffrey Howard. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Financial Report
Lisa Pollock presented current financial reports for the Joint Account with KHDA as well as the KPHA account. All financial reports were distributed electronically prior to the meeting. The KPHA balance is at $105,041 with revenue reported at $12,671 and expenses at $36,941. Dr. Wilson made a motion to accept the financial report, seconded by Randy. Motion carried.  
Public Health Transformation Plan
Dr. Jeffrey Howard, Public Health Commissioner, presented a Kentucky Public Health Transformation plan. Dr. Howard facilitated discussion about the concept of the plan and answered questions from the Board. Randy made a motion to support the plan and its six goals that were presented, seconded by Tracy. Motion carried. Sara Jo will draft and submit the letter of support to Dr. Howard. 
Executive Director Contract and Position Update 
Sara Jo gave a brief update that she will present a draft of the position at the February meeting. She may request a possible special meeting prior to Board meeting to help with the specifics. She stated it will be a full-time position, with benefits and a two-year contract that will focus on lobbying (KHDA), advocacy and workforce development (KPHA), and governance (KALBOH).
Strategic Planning Update
Please send any updates by email to Sara Jo.
Elections Committee Update
Currently, we have an additional thirty days for nominations. For Vice President, Louise Kent has agreed to run for the position. For Secretary, April Harris has agreed to run for the position.  For Treasurer, Lisa Pollock has agreed to run for the position. For Directors, Molly McKinney, Miranda Terry, David Tataw, Brittany Parker, Denise Beach, and Becki Casey have agreed to run. Additional email communication will be sent to the membership by Jill. 
Conference Update
Janie gave a thorough report on the progress made towards the 2019 Conference. She is finalizing the agenda as well as securing several national speakers. Becky Kissick is helping with CE deadlines and requirements. She announced that advertising deadlines are March 1st. The Student Chapter award information will be sent to the universities shortly. Brandi Gilley sent out sponsorship letters in mid-December with six confirmed exhibitors. The Cincinnati Reds are in town at the same time as the conference, so the Northern Kentucky Conference Center has asked that people go ahead and make hotel reservations. Northern Kentucky Health Department staff have asked if the organization would like assistance with registration. On January 22, Janie has a call scheduled with the convention staff to finalize IT, food, and logistics.  The conference will be sharing a speaker with the Harm Reduction program with DPH – Austin Eubanks. Pre-conference sessions include: UK with Dr. Angie Carman, RS exam, pest control operation, and finding data for CHAs. Friday, the final day of the conference, speakers from APHA and NACCHO will be featured during the plenary session focused on emerging public health issues. The Executive Committee recommended for Friday to offer a one-day community partnership registration option. This could help offset the cost of the national speakers and increase attendance. 
KHDA Update
Randy stated that KHDA met yesterday and Dr. Howard presented the Public Health Transformation Plan. KHDA voted to support his plan. 
Kayla Bebout made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Lisa Pollock. Motion carried. The next meeting will be held on February 20th, 2019. 
